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Commercial in confidence

On 7 October 2021 in the private section of our Trust Board meeting, the Board considered critical staffing and linked ongoing safety issues at Bishops Castle Community Hospital (BCCH).

After reviewing the evidence, the Trust Board decided to temporarily close BCCH on safety grounds, due to the consistent very high reliance on agency staffing and the lack of adequate numbers of staff to 
provide the services in a safe manner.

Closure of the hospital commenced on 17 October 2021, at which point no new inpatient admissions were received. The closure was complete by 31 October 2021, at which point all inpatients had been 
transferred to another appropriate place of care. All patients and their families were fully informed and involved in the transfer.
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